

Sept. 5, 2023

Dear friends at First Baptist church,

Hello from a steamy Florida! We are wondering how you all are doing. How has this summer season been for you all? As you head into the Fall what are the things you are looking forward to? How is your church body doing in this season?

We are so grateful to you for your faithful support of our family. Thank you for standing with us through these

years! You have certainly been through a lot of our story with us! We are in a different season, yet again... we have a quiet house! We dropped our youngest son off at John Brown university a couple of weeks ago and with our oldest finishing up his schooling at USF in Tampa this semester and our Daughter working with Samaritans Purse in DRCongo currently... we are empty nesters! Very different for us!

Our days are focused on two main areas: the first being, helping at the retirement center campus here in Clermont, FL. A center for retired AIM missionaries. Each week day morning, Steve helps out with maintenance and I, Sharon, clean some of the missionary apartments. It is an honor for us to serve these saints who have given so much of their lives in serving Jesus in Africa. And we get see my dad and Steves mom regularly!

The second focus of our days is our role as team leader for the Brazil team of missionaries, reaching out to African Immigrants and refugees flooding into Brazil. Our afternoons are filled with zoom calls and emails. Leading a team from far away is a challenge! We love this team of missionaries and are enjoying getting to know each of them and walking with them in what God has called them to. Please pray with us for more workers in the harvest! There is so much potential for outreach!

We are so grateful to you for your faithful encouragement! May God return to you what you have given, 100xs over.

Gratefully, Steve and Sharon Enturistie

